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Last Monday I was bagging our groceries at the supermarket (you know, one 
of the few places we can still meet socially) and a woman at an adjacent 
conveyor belt used the expression déjà vu in referring to the pandemic.  
Personally, I prefer “back to the future” to describe our present state of affairs, 
but I digress.  She then switched to talking about mask wearing and explained 
she did not mind them because they offered her virus protection, she could 
choose not to wear make-up and they kept her face warmer on a cold day.  As 
I headed home, I reflected on her positivity and thought how refreshing it was 
to hear something like that in these difficult times! 

On the PROBUS Club front we are, once again, “on hold” until the limitations 
on gatherings become less restrictive.  We remain hopeful that our scheduled 
meetings in February will take place; however, we will provide you with 
further updates later this month.  Regrettably, the safety protocols that we 
have all become accustomed to will no doubt remain in effect for a while 
longer.  Nevertheless, despite these measures, we are encouraged by the fact 
that, at each of our previous meetings, attendance has increased and sixty-
eight members participated in the Christmas luncheon. 

Our membership, which stands at one hundred, is down by forty-three percent 
and, for the most part, that likely reflects people’s reluctance to partake in 
large gatherings.  We anticipate the situation will improve when post 
pandemic “new normals” are realized and also, through the efforts of Past 
President Ian, who has undertaken the task of membership recruitment.  In 
that regard, each of us has a part to play. 

Finally, you will have noticed that how and what we do at Club meetings has 
altered somewhat in order to satisfy COVID-19 protocols.  As circumstances 
change, we will continue to make adjustments and we would welcome any 
inputs you would care to offer.  As always, your Management Committee is 
focused on maximizing your PROBUS enjoyment, while keeping you safe. 

BE WELL! 

Jeff 



PROBUS SOCIAL NEWS 

Wednesday, February 9, 2022 - To be 
announced. 

PROGRAM 

Wednesday, February 23, 2022 - Stacey 
Daub of Quinte Health Care. 

Wednesday, March 9, 2022 - Sherry Pringle, 
Author and Artist 

Wednesday, March 23, 2022 - Gail Ellis, 
Director, Applefest Lodge 

Please note that the two speakers scheduled 
for January, 2022 - Carol Currelly-Burnham 
of Bridge Hospice in Warkworth and Peter 
Jepson, A Life in Rowing and the World 
Rowing Tour 2022 will hopefully be available 
later on. 

BRIGHTON PROBUS INTEREST 
GROUPS 

5-Pin Bowling 
Janice Highstead  613-475-1363 

Bridge Group and Bid Euchre 
Shirley Coveney  
613-475-9219 

Scrabble Club 
Pat Boyce   
613-475-0643 

All the above will begin again when Covid 
rules now in effect are lifted. 

December 
David Wyndham 2nd 
Dot Romhild  13th 
Astrida Chalmers 20th 

January 
Ian Gray  19th 
Ann Sutton  19th 
Robert Cowbrough 23rd 
Derek Madder  25th 
Ian Stewart  27th 
Pat Burke  29th 

February 
Clay Samis  8th 
Louise McGilly 9th 
Marilyn Cowbrough 14th 
Tony Soulis  14th 
Lois Wyndham 14th 
Joan Madder  20th 
Barbara Moritz 21st 
Judy Caswell  24th 

January is named after Janus, the Roman god of 

gateways.  He has two faces; one looking back 

and one looking forward  And so January is a time 

when we take stock; we look back at the past 

year, and we look forward, with uncertainty, 

through the gateway to the new year.  Whatever 

befalls us, let us act as the dictates of right reason 

prompt us, cultivate harmony, practice charity, 

and live in peace. 

Thanks to Colin Wright for this submission



Some pictures from our 

Christmas Lunch  

December 8, 2021



A delicious boxed Christmas lunch was served - 
lasagne, caesar salad, roll, cookies, chocolates, plus 
well as coffee and tea.   

Thanks to Marilyn Cowbrough and the Social 
Committee members for all their hard work.  

A lovely finale to 2021.   

Thanks also to all those who attended. 

Happy New Year!



A Memory of a Brighton PROBUS 
Club Social Activity:  

Not sure how many current members of 
PROBUS will remember this social event that 
was organized for Saturday, May 26, 2007, 
just four years after the Club was founded. 

A bus left Brighton at 9:30am and off we 
went to Gananoque for a Thousand Island 
boat cruise with lunch.  If I remember the 
weather was good.  After that we went to the 
Gananoque Theatre for ÒMusic of StompinÕ 
TomÓ at 2:00pm.  We then had dinner a short 
drive away, at a restaurant that obviously 
catered to groups as I remember the place was 
packed.   

Now youÕd think we would come home after 
that, but no, off we go to the Casino.  There 
must have been some sort of promotion for if 
you could show a driverÕs licence they gave 
you $15 in cash!  Some of the ÒolderÓ 
members of the group took the money but 
stayed in the lobby and rested.  I donÕt think 
this was the intention, but never mind, they 
probably made money off the rest of us. 

It must have been really late by the time we 
got back to Brighton.  Those were the days! 

Submitted by Joan Selwood, a founding member. 

Space Filler Jokes about Work! 

(Lifted from the website of the Ringwood 
Clocktower PROBUS Club Inc. in Australia!) 

My Þrst job was working in an orange juice 
factory, but I got canned.  CouldnÕt 
concentrate. !

Then I worked in the woods as a lumberjack, 
but just couldnÕt hack it, so they gave me the 
axe.!

After that I tried being a tailor, but wasnÕt 
suited for it - mainly because it was a sew-
sew job.!

Next I tried working in a mu " er factory, but 
that was too exhausting. !

Then I attempted being a deli worker, but any 
way I sliced it É couldnÕt cut the mustard. !

My best job was a musician, but eventually I 
wasnÕt noteworthy,!

I studied a long time to become a doctor, but 
didnÕt have any patience.!

Next was a job in a shoe factory.  Tried hard 
but just didnÕt Þt in.!

I became a professional Þsherman, but 
discovered I couldnÕt live on the net income.!

Managed to get a good job working for a 
pool maintenance company, but the work 
was just too draining. !

So then I got a job in a gym, but they said I 
wasnÕt Þt for the job. !

After many years of trying to Þnd steady 
work, I Þnally got work as an historian - until I 
realized there was no future in it.!

My last job was working in Starbucks but I 
had to quit because it was the same old grid. !

So I tried retirement and I found IÕm perfect 
for the job!!

Keep Safe!
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